
Pentecost Sunday 

 June 9, 2019 
“In one Spirit we were all baptized into one body.”  1 Corinthians 12:13a 

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS 
 

Sunday, June 9, 2019 – Pentecost Sunday                                              

  9:30 am  Liturgy For The  Parish Community         

  4:00 pm  Pentecost Bash 

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon   

  CSI for Young Women Begins Today 
 

Monday, June 10, 2019  

   CSI for Young Women 

  7:00 pm  Baptism Class I 
   

Tuesday, June 11, 2019          

  9:00 am  Weight Loss Support Group 

  CSI for Young Women  

  7:00 pm  Ladies Association 
     

Wednesday, June 12, 2019  

  CSI for Young Women      
 

Thursday, June 13, 2019    

  8:00 am  Communion Service       

  CSI for Young Women 

  9:00 am  Adult Ed 

  6:00 pm  Choir Practice 

  8:00 pm  AA & Al-Anon   
   

Friday, June 14, 2019 – Flag Day 

  8:00 am  Communion Service   

  CSI for Young Women  
   

Saturday, June 15, 2019    

   5:30 pm  Confession 

Confessions available by appointment also 662-429-7851                 
   6:00 pm  Liturgy For The  Parish Community         
 

Sunday, June 16, 2019 – Father’s Day   

The Most Holy Trinity                                            

  9:30 am  Liturgy All Fathers Living & Deceased (1st ) 

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon   
 

 

 

Priest Contact Numbers: 

SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591  

All other needs  662-429-7851 

 

 

 

CHILDREN’S HOMILY 

Summer Break 
 

 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE 

June 9 – Barbara Nickarz 

June 16 – Father’s Day 
 

 

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY 

June – Leslye Hall 
 

 

 

NEEDED USHERS AND GREETERS  These are  

much needed ministries and we are extremely short on 

both of these ministries.   Please call the church office 

662-429-7851 if you are willing to help in either or both 

of these ministries!!!   

Ministry Schedule 

PLEASE REMEMBER: 
You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to 

begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                  
 

Saturday, June 15 – 6:00 pm     

Greeter:   Paula Busler/Maureen Finley 

Usher:   Tony & Julie Stefanik 

Server:  Ron Sheppard 

Lector:  Sam Hall/Liz Brown 

Gift Bearer:   Ellis Brothers Family 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Don & Chris Greer/Jim Buechele 
 

Sunday, June 16 – 9:30 am    

Greeter:   Ladies Association 

Usher:   Ladies Association 

Server:   Ladies Association 

Lector:   MaryAnn Nix 

Gift Bearer:    Ladies Association 

Eucharistic Ministers: Ladies Association 
 

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry 

obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve 

in your place.  Thank you. 
 

 

 

           

             

                                                                   PARISH SUPPORT 

Needed Weekly for Budget………..……...$6,094.81 

Offering ……………...…..….....................$6,072.91 

Maintenance Fund Last Wk…. ……...........$1,634.00 

Community Services…………………….….. $    60.00 

Children’s Collection………….….….……$    17.00 
 

 

 

There should be no eating, drinking or gum in the 

Church. If a child must have nourishment, 

please do so in the cry room. 
 

 

 

 

     LAWN MINISTRY 
Team #3 – Lee Smith and Robin Brantley will 

begin Wednesday, June 5 and end Saturday, 

June 8.  Team #4 – Sal Galtelli and Bob 

Johnson will begin Wednesday, June 12 and 

end Saturday, June 15.   It is a real service to the Lord.    

                        God Bless all our lawn ministers. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

DON'T TAKE A VACATION  

FROM CHURCH 
Please don't forget your parish while you are 

away on vacation.  Remember that the day to 

day operations and expenses continue while 

you are gone. 
 

 

 

 

FOOD PANTRY NEED– Sugar  Holy Spirit provides  

the sugar for our Food Pantry here in Hernando.   We 

have a growing number of families coming for food. We 

have been facing a real shortage of sugar lately to meet 

this demand.  You may bring sugar whenever it is 

convenient.  This food pantry serves the poor of our 

community.  Matthew 26:11   God bless your generosity. 

. 



WEIGHT LOSS SUPPORT GROUP   Come join 

us each week as we support each other on our 

weight loss journey.  Tuesday morning at 9:00 

am for a weigh in and sharing.  Liz Brown is our 

contact person for this adventure.  901-331-3419.    

MAKE PLANS TO JOIN US EACH WEEK AS WE 

STRIVE TO BECOME HEALTHIER, HAPPIER 

PERSONS!!! 
 

 

 

Follies 2019     Come on down! We would 

like to invite everyone to be a part of our Follies. 

This year's theme is “The Great American Game 

Show.” The show will be held July 13th at 7:00 pm 

in the Family Life Center. There will be food, fun 

and prizes. Do you have a favorite classic game 

show that you would like to help recreate? If so, call 

Ken and Dana Hoover at 901-426-2047, or 662-

420-0110. 
                                Ken Hoover 
 

 

 

CSI – Catholic Service Initiative - Please 

keep in your prayers the youth adult 

volunteers working this week with Sacred 

Heart Southern Missions to help people in 

our own communities who need a helping 

hand to make ends meet.  The groups will work with 

SHSM clients, the Garden Café in Holly Springs and the 

Dehon Village Learning Center.   
 

 

NEW OPPORTUNITY TO HELP! 

Catholic Charities and Sisters of 

Mercy in Laredo are receiving 500 

migrants a day. Sisters of Mercy have been missioned to 

Laredo since 1875. They run a large extended clinic 

(Mercy Ministries) and a home for abused women. They 

are in desperate need of FOOD (canned chicken noodle 

soup, pinto beans, fruit cocktail, corn tortillas, water), 

CLOTHING—Children and Adult—Men and Women 

in Small, Medium and Large (No XL), SHOES—all 

sizes except very large, BELTS and SHOELACES 

(these are taken away in the detention center) and 

DIAPERS—all sizes. Buy online! 

Any donations of goods from Amazon, Wal-Mart, etc. 

can be sent to: Catholic Charities Diocese of Laredo 

La Frontera Shelter. 1616 Callaghan St. 

Laredo, TX 78040 
 

 

 

 

Confessions available by appointment  662-429-7851 
 

 

 

Blood drive at Christ the King, on 

Sunday, June 16 from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm. 

All donors will receive a $25.00 

Amazon.com gift card. Make an 

appointment in the meeting area or online 

vitalant.com code: ckcc. 
 

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized 

 Please Pray For The Sick 
Your prayers are requested for the following who are 

having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill: 

Anita Bittner, Al Gawel, Bill Warner, Johnny Walgenbach, 

Walter Stapor, Ron Pickard, Nancy Potts, Otis Aiello (Gawel 

grand), Joann Tully, Jacob Bynum (Blumer nephew), 

Michael Snyder (Tully nephew), William Selvo (N. French 

bro), Wanda Ruby (Pam Hall mom), Cil Johnson, Jamie 

Perez (nix), Joe Schmitt (Diane Cullen dad), Jimmy & 

Susan  Terry, Emanuel (Gaudet sonnlaw), Peter DiCresce, 

Bobbie Shell, Scott Chang (Myong bro),  Jeon Won Cho 

(Myong  mom), Joe Greenwell (B. Dean’s bro), Sr. Mary Myles 

(Powell sis), Robert Brasher (Neecie’s dad), Chris Selvo (N. French), 

Patricia Perez (nix), Pat Smith, Marcia Perryman (J. Terry’s 

sis), Victor Pretti, Neecie Presley, Diane Smith (Cil sis), 

David Ward, Christopher Noel, Deeanna Greer (Dean Niece), 

Caralee Joyner (Barb Wilder niece), Mary Greenwell (B. Dean’s sis), 

Noah Sansom,  Hayley Hardy (Higdon niece), James Ferguson,  

Rosemary Sabbatini, Barney Norys (Terry), Jared Smith (Liz 

Brown),  John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Kim Craig (J. Davis sisn law), Carter  

Brooks, Josh Bixler (Liz Brown’s nephew), Sherry Vowell (Ken 

Hoover’s sis), and Sara Hewitt (Marie Smith).    Please notify the Pastor 

when serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: 

we would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the 

Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a beautiful church and we need your 

help to keep it picked up and cleaned after the 

masses. Take a few minutes after the Mass has 

ended to straighten the books and check the 

area for trash.  No food or drink inside!  This is 

our home and should always be clean and welcoming 

including our restrooms! 
  

 
 

 

 

Father’s Day Triduum of Masses 

June 16th, July 4th and 11th 

Three Mass Intentions for fathers, godfathers and 

grandfathers living and deceased.  Envelopes are in the 

pews.  Please fill out and place in the collection. 

FATHERS’ DAY BLESSING! At all of the Masses on the 

weekend of June 16th and 

17th, there will be a special 

blessing for all our fathers, 

grandfathers and 

godfathers. We encourage 

all the families to 

accompany your Dad's & husbands to Mass on the 

weekend.  Your presence will be their greatest delight and 

blessing. 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 



A CALL TO HOLINESS BY POPE FRANCIS. 
 
 

74. Meekness is yet another expression of the interior 

poverty of those who put their trust in God alone. 

Indeed, in the Bible the same word – anawim – usually 

refers both to the poor and to the meek. Someone might 

object: “If I am that meek, they will think that I am an 

idiot, a fool or a weakling”. At times they may, but so be 

it. It is always better to be meek, for then our deepest 

desires will be fulfilled. The meek “shall inherit the 

earth”, for they will see God’s promises accomplished in 

their lives. In every situation, the meek put their hope in 

the Lord, and those who hope for him shall possess the 

land… and enjoy the fullness of peace (cf. Ps 37:9.11). 

For his part, the Lord trusts in them: “This is the one to 

whom I will look, to the humble and contrite in spirit, 

who trembles at my word” (Is 66:2). Reacting with 

meekness and humility: that is holiness.  
 

“Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be 

comforted”  
 

75. The world tells us exactly the opposite: 

entertainment, pleasure, diversion and escape make for 

the good life. The worldly person ignores problems of 

sickness or sorrow in the family or all around him; he 

averts his gaze. The world has no desire to mourn; it 

would rather disregard painful situations, cover them up 

or hide them. Much energy is expended on fleeing from 

situations of suffering in the belief that reality can be 

concealed. But the cross can never be absent. 
 

UN LLAMADO A LA SANTIDAD DEL PAPA FRANCISCO. 
 

 

74. La mansedumbre es otra expresión de la pobreza 

interior, de quien deposita su confianza solo en Dios. De 

hecho, en la Biblia suele usarse la misma palabra anawin 

para referirse a los pobres y a los mansos. Alguien podría 

objetar: «Si yo soy tan manso, pensarán que soy un necio, 

que soy tonto o débil». Tal vez sea así, pero dejemos que 

los demás piensen esto. Es mejor ser siempre mansos, y se 

cumplirán nuestros mayores anhelos: los mansos «poseerán 

la tierra», es decir, verán cumplidas en sus vidas las 

promesas de Dios. Porque los mansos, más allá de lo que 

digan las circunstancias, esperan en el Señor, y los que 

esperan en el Señor poseerán la tierra y gozarán de inmensa 

paz (cf. Sal 37,9.11). Al mismo tiempo, el Señor confía en 

ellos: «En ese pondré mis ojos, en el humilde y el abatido, 

que se estremece ante mis palabras» (Is 66,2). Reaccionar 

con humilde mansedumbre, esto es santidad. 
 

«Felices los que lloran, porque ellos serán consolados» 
 

75. El mundo nos propone lo contrario: el entretenimiento, 

el disfrute, la distracción, la diversión, y nos dice que eso es 

lo que hace buena la vida. El mundano ignora, mira hacia 

otra parte cuando hay problemas de enfermedad o de dolor 

en la familia o a su alrededor. El mundo no quiere llorar: 

prefiere ignorar las situaciones dolorosas, cubrirlas, 

esconderlas. Se gastan muchas energías por escapar de las 

circunstancias donde se hace presente el sufrimiento, 

creyendo que es posible disimular la realidad, donde nunca, 

nunca, puede faltar la cruz. 
 
Retrieved from:  
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/

papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html   
 

 

 

We all appreciate a clean and neat pew for 

Mass 

Please consider the following: 

• Did you put the missal/music books back 

in the holder?  
• Do you have your personal items together?  
• Did you gather all your children’s belongings 

and trash? 
No food or drink inside!  This is our home and should 

always be clean and welcoming including our bathrooms!  

Thank you!! 
 

 

SHEPHERD’S CENTER JUNE MEETING    The 

Shepherd’s Center of Hernando will meet Thursday, 

June 27th at 10:30 AM at Hernando Methodist Church.    

For more information call Barbara Cleveland at 662 449 

1632.          Please note Date Change 
 

 

 

 

 

OUR ANNUAL BAZAAR WILL BE  

SEPTEMBER 21, 2019 

9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
 

THIS IS ONLY 4 MONTHS AWAY 
 

 This is our biggest fund raiser of the year for our 

Church. Volunteers will be needed for lots of jobs.   

Everyone is encouraged to help in any way you can. We 

plan to have the usual booths, including Silent Auction, 

Country Kitchen, Taste of Desoto, Shop-a-Lot Grocery 

and many other activities.  We will have a meeting in the 

near future, so watch the bulletin for dates and times.  

With so many things going on during the summer, this 

will be here before you know it.  
 

We would like everyone to start gathering items for the 

Silent Auction.  This is one of our largest money makers 

and we need many, many things.   
 

We will need lots of volunteers to set up before the 

Bazaar, and to help the day of. 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please call me: 

 Lorna Skelton (cell) 662-379-0199 or e-mail me at 

lornaskeltonrealton@gmail.com. 
 

 

 

FEAST OF THE MOST SACRED 

HEART OF JESUS - Mass will be 

celebrated by Bishop Joseph Kopacz at 

Christ the King on Friday, June 28, 2019, at 

5:30 pm followed by a dinner in the parish 

hall. All are welcome!!  

Please sign up in the Narthex if you plan to attend.  
 

http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html
mailto:lornaskeltonrealton@gmail.com


 

CATHOLIC SERVICE APPEAL 2019 

We thank all those at Holy Spirit Catholic 

Church who have generously responded to 

the annual Catholic Service Appeal. To 

date 77 Holy Spirit families have pledged 

$23,406.75. The diocese set our goal this 

year at $27,126.  If you haven’t sent your 

pledge/donation in yet, please do it today!!  You can also 

give online at www.jacksondiocese.org. 
 

 

 

We have two seminarians from the Sacred Heart 
formation program who will be staying with us for six 

weeks for a summer experience. 
Please welcome Michael Wodarczyk and Kenneth 

Anyanwu with your southern hospitality. 
 

 Kenneth  Michael 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child is entering 3rd grade thru 

High School and is interested in joining a 

youth choir,  please contact Holy Spirit 

Choir Director, Stacy Michael 662-910-

0749 (call or text) or Emily Palmertree 

901-277-8103 (call or text).   
 

SACRED HEART ASSEMBLY IN 

MILWAUKEE- Our priests will be attending their 

annual assembly in Milwaukee from Monday, June 

10th through Friday, June 14th.   

We will have communion services in lieu of Mass 

on Thursday, June 13th and Friday, June 14th. 
 

 

 

 

PENTECOST CELEBRATION- THIS 
SUNDAY AT 4:00PM, Pot luck at Holy 
Spirit Church in Hernando. All are invited! 
Do not forget to bring a dish to share. 
 
 

 

 
 

WE REALLY NEED YOUR HELP 
 

Holy Spirit Vacation Bible School 
June 17-21, 2019    6:00p.m. - 7:30p.m. 

 

Anyone interested in working with the VBS program this year please contact Allison Baskin at 901-409-1038.  Our needs are many and 

you can help!   
 

We have been so blessed in the past with your generosity in donations and volunteers.  Your support is so important!      We plan to have 

several meetings before the VBS program begins.  Meetings will follow mass for your convenience, so everyone can be comfortable 

with what they have volunteered to do.  Dates to be announced. 
 

HERE IS HOW YOU CAN HELP! 
 

Teacher and group leaders – The teacher will have an EASY instruction book to follow! No teaching experience 

required. Short lessons! 
 

Teen helpers – Ages 12+ only. Youth will help with games, music, bible theater and crafts.  
 

Snack donations – volunteer to bring snacks or provide money for snacks. 
 

Monetary donations – to help with additional supplies such as crafts, decorations and themed snacks.   
 

Decorating help –help create and hang décor the weekend before VBS  
 

Please give prayerful thought to how you can help with this ministry for our children. Our hope is that you will help in whatever way 

you can.  Remember, God doesn’t call the qualified, He qualifies the called!! 
 

VOLUNTEER – Complete the volunteer sign up form in this newsletter.  Drop it by the church office or place in basket in the back of 

the church.  Volunteers must have Protection of the Children training that can be completed in the church office. 
 

PARENTS - Fill out registration forms and place in basket in the back of the church beginning the first Sunday in June. Please fill out 

one form per child.  There will be a basket in the back of the church for completed forms and there will be extra forms there too.  We 

need the forms as quickly as possible so that we have an idea of how many children to plan for. 
 

 

For more information call Allison Baskin at 901-409-1038. 
 

 

http://www.jacksondiocese.org/

